On September 20 Minister of Science and Education Emin Amrullayev met with Fergus Auld, Ambassador Extraordinary and Plenipotentiary of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland to Azerbaijan.

At the meeting, the parties expressed satisfaction with the current state of cooperatione in education with was also stressed that Azerbaijanizcitizens who received scholarships for the 2023-2024 academic year within the framework of the "State Program for the Education of Youth: at Prestigious Higher Education Industitutions of Foreign Countries for 2022-2026" preferred UK higher education institutions for education. The parties also discussed prospects for further cooperation.